PLEASE POST AUGUST 13, 2014

RIO SCHOOL DISTRICT
2500 VINEYARD AVENUE
OXNARD, CALIFORNIA

NOTICE OF
PUBLIC HEARING

PUBLIC HEARING ON THE CALIFORNIA SCHOOL
EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION (CSEA), CHAPTER 329
PROPOSAL FOR REOPENERS FOR THE 2014-2015
SCHOOL YEAR

Pursuant to the provision of Government Code Section 3547, the
Governing Board must formally inform the public through a Board
Meeting and conduct a public hearing to receive input from the
community prior to the initiation of negotiations.

Accordingly, a public hearing is scheduled to the Governing Board
meeting to be held on August 20, 2014, at the Rio School District
Board Room, 2500 Vineyard Avenue, Oxnard, CA 93036
beginning at 6:00 p.m. Copies of the letter for contract openers
have been distributed to and are available at:

Rio School District, 2500 Vineyard Avenue, Oxnard, CA 93036
All Rio School District School Sites
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AFL-CIO

California
School
Employees
Association
1505 Gardena Avenue
Glendale, CA 91204

(818) 244-1545
(800) 834-9959
FAX: (818) 244-8897
Www.csea.com

Member of the AFL-CIO

The nations largest
independent classified
employee association

CAELY

lJuly 25, 2014

Carolyn Bernal

Director of Human Resources
Rio School District

2500 Vineyard Ave.

Oxnard, CA 93036

Re: Sunshine Letter

Dear Ms. Bernal,

Please see the attached letter which includes the California School Employees
Association and its Rio Chapter # 329’s (CSEA) Initial Proposals for Reopener
negotiations for the 2014-2015 School Year. CSEA looks forward to setting negotiation
dates.

- Thank you,

Labor Relations Representative
14 ML Re Sunshine Letter 329 Letter to Superintendent

C: Patrick Prezioso, Field Director; Don Snyder, Area Director; Efrain Cazares, Regional Representative; Christina Valdivia;
Chapter President

Our mission: To improve the lives of our members, students and community.



The California School Employees Association and its Rio Chapter 329
To Rio School District
Reopener Negotiations 2014-2015
June 6, 2014

The California School Employees Association and its Rio Chapter 329 (CSEA), in accordance Article 17.2-
Reopeners, present their intent to reopen the contract under the provisions of the collective ba rgaining
agreement.

Article 4 - Salary

The California School Employees Association and its Rio Chapter 329 have an interest in negotiating an
on-salary schedule increase given the additional funding the District will receive through the Local
Control Funding Formula.

Article 12 - Transfers and Promotions

CSEA interests include altering the article to make the transfer and promotion process more
transparent.

Article 10 - Working Hours

CSEA interests include increasing working hours to offer more service to the Rio School District
community.

In the spirit of collaboration, additional articles may be reopened as mutually agreed to between the
parties.



